Response of Bridgestone Firestone to Save My Future Foundation statement
15 August 2008
[Save My Future Foundation issued a report, “The Heavy Load: A Demand for Fundamental Changes at the Bridgestone/Firestone Rubber Plantation in Liberia,” about working conditions, housing & the environment at the Firestone Natural Rubber plantation in Liberia, in July 2008.  Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited the company to respond, and Firestone Natural Rubber Co. (which is part of Bridgestone Firestone) provided two statements, both available here.  Save My Future Foundation issued a rejoinder on 12 August, available here [DOC].  The Resource Centre again invited the company to respond, and Bridgestone Firestone provided the following statement.]

While we don’t believe a prolonged public dialogue with the Save My Future Foundation (SAMFU) is constructive, we do want to respond to the group’s latest unfounded accusation about our environmental practices. Thank you for giving us the opportunity.

We’d like your readers to know that Firestone has completed and is operating a new state-of-the-art, multimillion dollar water treatment facility that re-routes water from its factory through equalization and clarification tanks and into constructed wetlands on the Firestone property for natural, biological treatment. This process was developed in cooperation with the Liberian Environmental Protection Agency and the foremost environmental wetlands expert in the world, Dr. Robert Knight. Analytical data, gathered weekly, and visual sampling, gathered at strategic locations along the treatment stages, confirm excellent water quality leaving the wetlands compared with the water coming into the factory. The unwarranted and negative characterization by SAMFU of these highly sophisticated and scientifically tested wetlands treatment pools shows just how little that group knows about 21st century environmental management. In addition, we know of no other rubber producer in Liberia that has such a system, much less one so advanced.  

We will continue to make progress in Liberia through our environmental efforts and on other fronts. Within the last six months Firestone has signed two monumental, win-win agreements: an investment agreement with the Government of Liberia that allows the company to operate in the country through 2041 and a collective bargaining agreement with the Firestone Agricultural Workers Union of Liberia. Both of these agreements have been hailed and supported by the Government of Liberia. We have also recently opened a rubberwood facility that is creating hundreds of new jobs in the country, which suffers from an unemployment rate estimated at 85 percent.

Thank you, again, for the opportunity to set the record straight. 

Sincerely, 

Tina Gaines

Christina (Tina) D. Gaines 
Director, Public Affairs 
Bridgestone Firestone Diversified Products 


